## Kingswood Park Public School School holiday works notification – Autumn | 2025

Dear staff, parents, carers, and neighbours,

The school holidays are the ideal time to complete maintenance and project work across the state without disrupting learning.

## Planned work over the Autumn School Holidays

We will be working at your school during the Autumn School Holidays – from the end of the school day on Friday 11 April up to Day 1 Term 2 (Wednesday 30 April).

During this time we will be demolishing a boys' and girls' toilet block at Kingswood Park Public School.

The toilet block is not currently used by students.

Part of this project involves removing the exterior eave linings and cubicle partition walls. The partitions and eave linings are known to contain bonded asbestos as listed on the school's asbestos register.

NSW Health explains that "living or working with asbestos, or just being around it, is a low risk to your health as long as the asbestos is in good condition and not damaged".

## **Timeframe**

Work will start on Friday 11 April and is scheduled to be finished in time for Day 1 Term 2 2025.

Work hours are between 7 am and 6 pm Monday to Friday, and 8 am and 1 pm on Saturdays in accordance with NSW Environment Protection Authority construction times.

Asbestos removal will take place during the first week of the school holidays. Once the asbestos is removed, an independent hygienist will issue a clearance certificate before the remaining work can continue.

All work will be done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW Department of Education's Asbestos Management Plan. Safety measures will be in place while work is being done. All work will be completed by licensed asbestos contractors and monitored by independent hygienists.

## **Changed traffic conditions**

Traffic controllers will be used where required. Please follow the directions of any temporary signage and traffic controllers when in place.

Contractors and work vehicles will access the school via a side access gate on Caloola Avenue and park on site in the school carpark.





Please be aware there will be an increase in noise during demolition works. We will make every effort to minimise noise where possible.

If you have any questions about this work please contact the NSW Department of Education on the details below.

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.



